March 15, 2022

At 6:00 PM, Mayor Stumpf called the meeting to order.  Due to Covid-19, the Board is meeting in the room next to the Board room so that all can social distance and Public can attend if they so desire.

The following were present:
John Stumpf				Mayor
Trustee Patricia Sherwood		Trustee
Trista Reisdorf				Trustee
Brandon Stearns			Trustee
Darwin Dominessy			Trustee

Absent from meeting Marcia Lexer 	Clerk


OTHERS PRESENT: Superintendent of Public Works Daren Smith, Diane Finch Treasurer and Jeremy Lavery Fire Dept Chief.
BUDGET

Diane spoke about the budget, Treasurer has always been 50/50 changed to 40/60.
Buildings was increased from $7500 to $20,000.

Diane stated that she is semi-retiring but not from us or towns and other villages.

Sales on internet charges 8%, revenues are up $25,061.

Tax increase on budget will be 3.22%.

Water meters are being replaced at no cost but old meters have to be returned.

Cares Act Money to be used for handicap bathroom at an approximate cost of $27,000, new windows, programming and additional help with water meters.

#373 PUBLIC HEARING ON BUDGET

Motion was made by Trista, seconded by Brandon to hold a Public Hearing on the Budget for 2022-2023 at 7:00 PM on April 5, 2022.

Trustee Dominessy aye, Trustee Reisdorf aye, Trustee Sherwood aye, Trustee Stearns aye, Mayor Stumpf aye.  5 ayes, 0 nays, 0 absent.  Carried.

Diane – pay for Village Board; Mayor $4500, Deputy Mayor $2115, and Trustees $1855 each.

ADJOURNMENT

Meeting adjourned at approximately 7:00 PM.

         Minutes taken by Trustee Sherwood, typed by Marcia Lexer, Village Clerk		
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